OPERATIONS DIVISION 440 North Broad Street Philadelphia, PA 19130

Oz Hill Chief Operating Officer

April 2, 2024

Dear Fitler Academics Plus School Community,

I am writing with an important facilities update regarding the building's heating system. An inspection of the chimney after Monday's fire showed damage that must be repaired before we can operate the heating system.

Due to current temperatures and the need to heat the building, Fitler students will continue in-person learning at Martin Luther King High School (6100 Stenton Avenue, Philadelphia, PA, 19138) until heat is no longer necessary or the repairs are complete (approximately four to six weeks). As repairs are completed, an updated timeline will be shared with the Fitler community.

During this time, students should report to Fitler at 9 a.m., and they will be transported to King by school bus. Students will be shuttled from King back to Fitler at the end of the school day for their usual dismissal times.

We appreciate your patience and ongoing support of Fitler students. We will continue working to provide a safe and engaging learning environment for our students and will provide updates as the information becomes available.

If you have further questions, please call 215-400-3610.

Sincerely,

Oz Hill

Chief Operating Officer